OFFICIAL COORDINATION REQUEST FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION TITLE- 12 MCN 008 McNary summer spill change 40 to 50%  on June 12th at 1200 hours (modification in date and time requested) .
COORDINATION DATE- 6 June 2012       Original Coordination Date – 4 June 2012
PROJECT-  McNary Lock and Dam
RESPONSE DATE-  11 June 2012, 1200 Hours.
Description of the problem (revised)
The 2012 FOP states that at McNary “as in past years, both spillway weirs will be removed from service by June 8.  This is currently the plan.  However, spring spill operations (40% spill) runs until June 19th, which is late into the subyearling Chinook passage season.  The COE originally planned to change from a 40% spill (spring operation) to 50% spill (summer operation) on June 8th at close of business (or after the TSW’s are removed).  Performance standard testing was to begin with the release of the first group of subyearlings on June 10.  This change in spill will provide the best operations for subyearling survival as suggested from previous years survival information.
The first release of JSATS tagged fish will begin on June 11. We propose to move from 40% spring spill to 50% percent summer spill operation on June 12th at 12 pm.  This will allow for the change in operation before the fish from the first release group arrive and pass McNary Dam.  TSW's will be removed on June 8th as per the FOP/FPP. An FPOM change form email was sent out on 6/4/12 at 2 pm from Greg Moody, regarding the McNary change however the date for moving from 40% to 50% spill has now changed from June 8th at COB to June 12th at 12 pm to reflect the fish release schedule.

Type of outage required
No outage.  A change in spill operations from 40 to 50% is planned on June 12.  TSWs are to be removed June 8 as required by the Fish Operations Plan.
Impact on facility operation

No Impacts
Dates of impacts/repairs
12 Jun 2012, 1200 Hours. (changed).
Length of time for repairs

NA
Expected impacts on fish passage

McNary SMP data shows composition of fish at McNary currently at about 8% of the total collection today (4 June 2012) with more subyearling passing McNary Dam.  This may translate to subs increasing to about 30% of the collecting by June 8th which is comparable with fish numbers and similar flows/discharge from 2009.   Thus implementing summer spill operations at McNary to June 12th will better match the run and performance standard testing timing.
Comments from agencies

-----Original Message-----

From: Fryer, Derek S NWW 

Sent: Wednesday, June 06, 2012 1:35 PM

To: (Casey.Baldwin@colvilletribes.com); Aaron Jackson (AaronJackson@ctuir.org); Baus, Douglas M NWD; BILL HEVLIN (Bill.Hevlin@noaa.gov); Bob Rose (rosb@yakamafish-nsn.gov); BPA Scott Bettin (swbettin@bpa.gov); Brian McIlraith (MCIB@critfc.org); Chong, Randy R NWW (Randy.R.Chong@usace.army.mil); Christine H - KEWR-4 Petersen (chpetersen@bpa.gov); David A - KEWL-4 Roberts (daroberts@bpa.gov); Ed. Meyer (ed.meyer@noaa.gov); Gary Fredricks (gary.fredricks@noaa.gov); George Nardacci (GNardacci@normandeau.com); Jason Sweet (jcsweet@bpa.gov); Jay Hesse (jayh@nezperce.org); Jerry McCann (jmccann@fpc.org); Jim Ruff (JRuff@NWCouncil.org); John T - KEWR-4 Skidmore (jtskidmore@bpa.gov); Kenneth D. Ham (Kenneth.Ham@pnl.gov); 'Kent Snyder'; Kiefer, Russ (rkiefer@idfg.idaho.gov); Kruger, Rick (Rick.Kruger@state.or.us); Larry. Swenson (larry.swenson@noaa.gov); Shane Scott (sscott06@earthlink.net); Statler, Dave (daves@nezperce.org); Tim Dalton (tim.dalton@state.or.us); Tom Lorz (lort@critfc.org); Trevor Conder (Trevor.Conder@noaa.gov); Turnipseed, Donna NWW; Wills, Dave (David_Wills@fws.gov); FCRPS NWW

Cc: Shutters, Marvin K NWW; Wik, Tim O NWW; Juhnke, Steve D NWW; Higginbotham, Fred G NWW; Pinney, Chris A NWW; Dugger, Carl R NWW; Spurgeon, William F NWW; Setter, Ann L NWW; Moody, Gregory P NWW; Bailey, John C NWW; Feil, Dan H NWD; Peters, Rock D NWD; McMichael, Geoffrey A; 'Ploskey, Gene R'; Weiland, Mark A; Baus, Douglas M NWD; Wright, Lisa NWD

Subject: SRWG-Change to Summer Operations at McNary and Lower Monumental

Good Afternoon SRWG,

To achieve a good summer evaluation of subyearling behavior and survival for survival studies being conducted this year, the COE/Action Agencies would propose to move to summer operations as soon as possible at McNary and Lower Monumental Dams.  Changes to the summer operations timing is outlined in the FOP and this email and following emails for FPOM distribution (FPP change form) will serve as this coordination.  There will not be a lot of time to make this change, as the subyearling fish are already arriving in good numbers at Lower Monumental and McNary dam and tagged fish releases are beginning very soon or have already started, so please keep this in mind.

At McNary: the first release of JSATS tagged fish will begin on June 11. We propose to move from 40% spring spill to 50% percent summer spill operation on June 12th at 12 pm.  This will allow for the change in operation before the fish from the first release group arrive and pass McNary Dam.  TSW's will be removed on June 8th as per the FOP/FPP. An FPOM change form email was sent out on 6/4/12 at 2 pm from Greg Moody, regarding the McNary change however the date for moving from 40% to 50% spill has now changed from June 8th at COB to June 12th at 12 pm to reflect the fish release schedule.

At Lomo: We propose switching to summer operations (17kcfs spill 24 hours) as flows come down to around 115 Kcfs as predicted on June 9th, or as soon as flows decrease to manageable levels thereafter.  The first releases of fish at LOMO began last Sunday and the numbers of subs in the collection have been low so far, and the release numbers as of yesterday were less than 500 fish total out of 11,000. Switching to summer spill sooner will allow for a better evaluation of summer conditions. A new FPP change form will be distributed.

If you have comments please provide your comments in writing (email will suffice) to me or to Mr. Moody by COB this Friday for Lower Monumental and by 12 noon on Monday June 11th for McNary.  Please call with any questions.

Regards

Derek

Derek Fryer

Fisheries Biologist & AFEP Coordinator

USACE-Walla Walla District

509-527-7280 office

509-386-6487 Cell

-----Original Message-----
From: Fryer, Derek S NWW 
Sent: Wednesday, June 06, 2012 2:33 PM
To: Bailey, John C NWW
Subject: Re: SRWG-Change to Summer Operations at McNary and Lower Monumental (UNCLASSIFIED)

John, response date should be 12 pm june 11, not 7 june. Also tsw removal is mentioned too many times.  Mention it once in the begining.  Please re-read to be sure it is clear.  I am driving and don't have computer access.  Derek

-----Original Message-----
From: Fryer, Derek S NWW 
Sent: Thursday, June 07, 2012 4:06 PM
To: Fryer, Derek S NWW; (Casey.Baldwin@colvilletribes.com); Aaron Jackson (AaronJackson@ctuir.org); Baus, Douglas M NWD; BILL HEVLIN (Bill.Hevlin@noaa.gov); Bob Rose (rosb@yakamafish-nsn.gov); BPA Scott Bettin; Brian McIlraith (MCIB@critfc.org); Chong, Randy R NWW; Christine H - KEWR-4 Petersen (chpetersen@bpa.gov); David A - KEWL-4 Roberts (daroberts@bpa.gov); Ed. Meyer (ed.meyer@noaa.gov); Gary Fredricks (gary.fredricks@noaa.gov); George Nardacci (GNardacci@normandeau.com); Jason Sweet (jcsweet@bpa.gov); Jay Hesse (jayh@nezperce.org); Jerry McCann (jmccann@fpc.org); Jim Ruff (JRuff@NWCouncil.org); John T - KEWR-4 Skidmore (jtskidmore@bpa.gov); Kenneth D. Ham (Kenneth.Ham@pnl.gov); Kent Snyder; Kiefer, Russ; Kruger, Rick; Larry. Swenson (larry.swenson@noaa.gov); Shane Scott (sscott06@earthlink.net); Statler, Dave; Tim Dalton (tim.dalton@state.or.us); Tom Lorz (lort@critfc.org); Trevor Conder (Trevor.Conder@noaa.gov); Turnipseed, Donna NWW; Wills, Dave; FCRPS NWW; Rosanna Mensik; montyp@centurylink.net; Hockersmith, Eric E NWW
Cc: Shutters, Marvin K NWW; Wik, Tim O NWW; Juhnke, Steve D NWW; Higginbotham, Fred G NWW; Pinney, Chris A NWW; Dugger, Carl R NWW; Spurgeon, William F NWW; Setter, Ann L NWW; Moody, Gregory P NWW; Bailey, John C NWW; Feil, Dan H NWD; Peters, Rock D NWD; McMichael, Geoffrey A; Ploskey, Gene R; Weiland, Mark A; Baus, Douglas M NWD; Wright, Lisa NWD; Holecek, Dean NWW; Deng, Zhiqun (Daniel); Trumbo, Bradly A NWW
Subject: RE: SRWG-Change to Summer Operations at McNary and Lower Monumental

Based upon a good turn-out for today's call, I am cancelling a SRWG call for Friday.  Please fill free to call me directly if you have any questions or want to provide any further comments.

To summarize briefly:

The COE/Action agencies will put together a proposal on when to change to summer spill operations at LOMO.  One of the options for this proposal includes when river flows drop below 85KCFS and are predicted to hold below 85K for the next 7 days Lomo would switch from spring to summer operations. This proposal is NOT finalized and will be sent to the regional SRWG reps as soon as possible for consideration for this year's summer operations switch from spring. Be aware this needs to happen very quickly.

At McNary, we had unanimous agreement to move to 50% spill on June12 (I believe at 12PM on the 12th of June) before the JSAT study fish arrive from releases on the 11th.  This operation was driven by survival data indicating to meet BiOp survival metrics at McNary, removing the TSWs and adding 10% more spill would be the best condition for subyearling Chinook.

Derek

Derek Fryer

Fisheries Biologist & AFEP Coordinator

USACE-Walla Walla District

509-527-7280
Final results

Thank you, 
Greg Moody
NOTE: Original Version of Coordination Form 12 MCN 008 Follows:

OFFICIAL COORDINATION REQUEST FOR

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION TITLE- 12 MCN 008 McNary summer spill change 40 to 50%  on June 8th
COORDINATION DATE- 4 June 2012
PROJECT-  McNary Lock and Dam
RESPONSE DATE- COB 7 June 2012
Description of the problem
The 2012 FOP states that at McNary “as in past years, both spillway weirs will be removed from service by June 8.  This is currently the plan.  However, spring spill operations (40% spill) runs until June 19th, which is late into the subyearling Chinook passage season.  The COE is planning to change from a 40% spill (spring operation) to 50% spill (summer operation) on June 8th at close of business (or after the TSW’s are removed).  Performance standard testing releases the first group of subyearlings on June 10 and this change in spill will provide the best operations for subyearling survival as suggested from previous years survival information.
Type of outage required
No outage.  Just a change in spill operations from 40 to 50%, after TSW’s are removed.
Impact on facility operation

No Impacts

Dates of impacts/repairs

08 Jun 2012.
Length of time for repairs

NA

Expected impacts on fish passage

McNary SMP data shows composition of fish at McNary currently at about 8% of the total collection today (4 June 2012) with more subyearling passing McNary Dam.  This may translate to subs increasing to about 30% of the collecting by June 8th which is comparable with fish numbers and similar flows/discharge from 2009.   Thus implementing summer spill operations at McNary to June 8th will better match the run and performance standard testing timing.

Comments from agencies

Final results

Thank you, 

